
St Luke’s Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.   

All personal information is collected, processed and stored in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations.  This is retained only as necessary and 

used by the Parish/Diocese for the benefit of the Parish and for legitimate reasons such as administrative and religious purposes.  You can read our full privacy notice at 

http://www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/privacy-notice. 

 

 

           The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham &  
            St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth 

          Diocese of Shrewsbury 
            Reg. Charity No. 234025 

          LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM) 

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny  
 

St Luke’s, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN 
Telephone: 01928 733127  School: 01244 259999 

St Cuthbert’s, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ 

Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays 

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk  
PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com 
PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127 
SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk 
Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke’s) 
& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert’s) 

 
Psalter Week II 
Sunday Cycle C 
W/day Cycle II 

SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Day Feast Time Service Intention 

Sat 21st Evening Mass of the Sunday 6:00pm Mass Paul Williams (RIP) 

Sun 22nd Sixth Sunday of Easter 9:00am (St Cuthbert’s) Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

11:00am 
Children’s Liturgy 

Mass Sarah Smith (RIP) 

Mon 23rd Ferial NO PUBLIC MASS  

Tue 24th Our Lady Help of Christians 
Principal Patron of the Diocese 

6:15pm Mass Parish Priests Suffering with Ill-
health 

Wed 25th Vigil of the Ascension of the 
Lord 

6:15pm Mass Holy Souls – Nov. List 

Thur 26th The Ascension of the Lord 10:00am Mass Vocations to the Priesthood, 
Diaconate & Religious Life 

Fri 27th St Augustine of Canterbury, B 9:30am Mass EP Intentions 

Sat 28th Evening Mass of the Sunday 6:00pm Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

Sun 29th Seventh Sunday of Easter 
Day of Special Prayer for World 
Communications 

9:00am (St Cuthbert’s) Mass Paul & Catherine Watkins & 
family Intentions 

11:00am Mass Rita Loftus (RIP, B’day) 

 Please note there will be no morning Mass on Wednesday due to the Vigil Mass in the evening  
 

 THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD: The Ascension of Jesus was an important growth point for the 
disciples. Jesus would be with them in a different way from now on. Painful though it was, it was 

necessary for them to let go of his physical presence and adjust to the new reality. Perhaps you have 
known similar transition points in your own life.  

Please note that The Ascension of the Lord is a Holyday of Obligation. There will be a Vigil Mass on Wednesday 
evening at 6:15pm, and the morning Mass at 10:00am, both at St Luke’s. We look forward to welcoming children from 
our primary school as they join parishioners at the morning Mass. 

 
DAY OF SPECIAL PRAYER FOR WORLD COMMUNICATIONS: Next Sunday (29th May) is World 

Communications Day and there will be a special collection for World Communications at all our weekend 
Masses in order to assist the Church to continue this crucial work. Thank you in advance for your support. 

 

COFFEE MORNING: There will be a Coffee Morning this Sunday, 22nd May, in the Parish Centre after the 

11:00am Mass. Please join us if you are able! 

 

NEWS FROM ST LUKE’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: Sadly, the whole school were unable to 
attend the Celebration Mass on Thursday due to the traffic chaos. However, our First Holy 
Communicants joined together in celebration. Mr Taylor was very proud of them all, saying it was a 

beautiful mass, with the children participating in a very meaningful way. Thank you once again to Father James. 
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“He who is filled with love is filled with God himself.” (St Augustine) 

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to 
include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks): 
Fr Jim McGrath 
Fr Pat Munroe 
Fr Paul Hughes 
June Cunniffe 
Cora Sharkey 
Kathleen Garvie 
Jim Corrigan 
Hugh McNeil 
Kathleen Edwards 
Helen Grimes 

Karen Dolan 
Tony Wakefield 
Carol Nordmann 
Timothy James Cleary 
Chris Pownall 
Betty Nelson 
Eric & Margaret Young 
Jane Gibson 
Kath Grossmith 
Judith Whim 

Ian Hobson 
Nora Fyldes 
Martin Cribb 
Amy Selman 
John Mannion 
Bernard Timberlake 
Claire Taylor 
Beatrice Bathgate 
Mary Statham 

For people having cancer 
treatment 

Deacon Bernard 
McConnell 

Fr Joseph O’Connor 
 

Please also keep in your prayers the following members of the clergy in our Diocese who are suffering with ill-health at the 
moment: Fr Jerome Fagan, Fr Bernard Forshaw and Fr Anthony Wilde. We pray for their quick recovery. 

 
REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Mary Lee, who died peacefully on Sunday 

8th May. Mary worshipped at St Cuthbert’s and St Thomas Becket, Tarporley. Her funeral will take place at St 
Werburgh’s Church at 12 noon on Tuesday 21st June. Please keep Mary, her family and friends in your prayers 

at this time. May she rest in peace. 
Please also pray for the happy repose of the souls of two members of clergy from our Diocese: Monsignor Chris 

Lightbound who died on Wednesday, 18th May in Nazareth House, Birkenhead; and Fr Frank Dwyer, one of the 
Spiritan priests from Chester who died recently. Please keep Monsignor Chris and Father Frank, their families and 
friends in your prayers. May they rest in peace. 

 
ROSARY IN MAY: The Rosary will be recited after morning Mass on Friday this week. Please join us if you can. 

Please say a private Rosary on Wednesday, praying particularly for peace in Ukraine at this time. 
 

SUNDAY OBLIGATION: For the message from The Bishops of England and Wales regarding the return of 
the Sunday Mass obligation, please see our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2022.05.06-Returning-to-Mass-at-Pentecost-FINAL.pdf. The bishops will also consider, later 

in the summer, the remaining safety measures in the celebration of the Liturgy. 
 

IT IN-HOUSE SUPPORT: The Diocese is seeking to employ a full time IT In-House Support member at the 
Curial Office in Birkenhead. For more information, please see our website: 
http://www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/curia/vacancies. Completed CVs to be sent to Pauline 

McCulloch: recruitment@dioceseofshrewsbury.org. Closing date is Friday, 17 June 2022. 
 

HEALTH & SAFETY: The new Health & Safety User Handbook is now available in the porch at St Luke’s. All 

volunteers are asked to read this to ensure we are following all relevant Health & Safety rules. Let Victoria know if 

you would like a copy emailing to you. 

 
FOODBANK COLLECTIONS: Next weekend, 28th/29th May, is our monthly Foodbank collection at both 

churches, for local foodbanks. Please note that they are unable to accept fresh food, but would be 

particularly grateful for Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Tinned Tomatoes and Tinned Sponge Puddings. Thank 

you all for your support of those in our local communities who are currently in need. 

 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY: Please note that, due to the school holidays, there will be no Children’s Liturgy 

over the weekends 29th/30th May or 4th/5th June. The next session will be on Saturday, 11th June during the 

6:00pm evening Mass.  

 
Upcoming Events 

Sunday, 22nd May  Coffee morning after 11:00am Mass in St Luke’s Parish Centre 
Thursday, 26th May  The Ascension of the Lord 
Weekend 28th/29th May  Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches 
Saturday, 11th June  Children’s Liturgy during 6pm Mass 

 

Confession is available on Saturday evening from 5:15pm until 5:45pm 
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